
AZALEA PARK/RIVERWALK COMMITTEE  

NOVEMBER 14, 2019 

 

MEMBERS PRESENT: 
Susan Adams – chair; Sachie Howard – secretary, pro tem; Nancy Jackson-
Reno (guest); Joan O’Connor 
 

Meeting opened at 7:05 pm by the chair 
 
Susan reported a $100 donation from Sally and Wayne Patenaude. 
 
Susan has been in touch with Henniker Police Department and Geoff Davis 
concerning installing trail cameras for the park security.  There has been recent 
vandalism at the park.  Nancy reported the picnic tables have been flipped over and 
the bike signs have been damaged.  However, there has been much less trash found 
in the park.   
 
Susan has met with the 5-8 graders at the Community School to update the work 
the AP/R Committee has been doing and how the school community can support 
our effort as well as take advantage of the improved facility.  
 
Rotary is updating the outdoor guide and AP/R Committee will revise its entry. 
 
Preparation for the winter will be made on November 15 with the help of NEC 
class led by Josh Cline.  NEC community service program will supply the 
necessary fencing material to mark the park paths before the ground freezes and 
the first snowstorm occurs.  Nancy will provide cider and cookies. 
 
Annual report draft will be prepared by Susan.  Please send her any items that will 
be included in the report. 
 
Sachie will call Patty Osgood to giver her the Stormwater Management 
information to the Library for their proposed addition planning. 
 
Joan will contact Stacey Luke from Merrimack County Conservation District to 
help with grant writing. 
 



Susan will meet with the new Town Administrator to explain the work of AR/P 
Committee. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 8:10 p.m. 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Sachie Howard, secretary pro tem 
 
 
 
 
 
 


